

HELLER, HELLER & McCOY

Attorneys at Law

736 Norwich-New London Turnpike Uncasville, Connecticut 06382

Sidney F. Heller (1903-1986)

Harry B. Heller (heller@hellermccoy.com)

William E. McCoy (bmccoy@hellermccoy.com)

Mary Gagne O'Donal (mgodonal@hellermccoy.com)
Andrew J. McCoy (amccoy@hellermccoy.com)

Telephone: (860) 848-1248 Facsimile: (860) 848-4003

December 6, 2023

Town of Montville Planning and Zoning Commission Attention: Ms. Meredith Badalucca, Assistant Planner 310 Norwich-New London Turnpike Uncasville, Connecticut 06382

Re:

Site Plan Review Application (for Phase 3C) for the use of the Gateway Terminal property located at 125 Depot Road, Montville, Connecticut for the receiving, amendment and transport of dredged materials

Dear Meredith:

As you are aware, this office represents KKSH2 LLC (on behalf of Marine Materials Management Limited Liability Company), applicant to the Town of Montville Planning and Zoning Commission for site plan approval for proposed Phase 3C for the redevelopment of the former RockTeen site located at 125 Depot Road, Montville, Connecticut. On behalf of the applicant, we hereby withdraw the above referenced site plan approval and coastal area management applications from consideration.

The applicant is continuing to work with the State of Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection with respect to the approved method of handling dredged materials. It is our intent to resubmit the applications once the issues have been resolved.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Very truly yours.

Harry B. Heller

HBH/rmb

CC:

Mr. John Reece

Mr. Al Kovalik